
 
 
 
NOTICE: 
Applicants to Request For Proposals in the SREC-Based Financing Program offered by Rockland 
Electric Company (RECO), Atlantic City Electric Company (ACE) and Jersey Central Power & 
Light Company (JCP&L) MUST be accepted into New Jersey Clean Energy Program’s (NJCEP) 
Renewable Energy Incentive Program (REIP) or SREC Registration Program (SRP) prior to 
completing the Expression of Interest form. 
 
Expressions of interest for this solicitation are due Monday, December 7, 2009.  RFP 
Documents for Solicitation are now available at http://www.njedcsolar.com/documents.cfm. 
 
As a condition of qualification for the RECO, ACE and JCP&L SREC-Based Financing Program, 
solar projects must have successfully completed the Initial Application process of the REIP or the 
SRP and received an NJCEP Application Number.  NJCEP’s initial application process requires 
the applicant to submit a package that includes the application and/or registration form, a solar 
technical worksheet, documentation of annual electric consumption (for behind-the-meter 
projects), a signed contract with a solar contractor, and a site map.  Once the initial application 
package has been submitted and approved, the project is assigned an NJCEP Application 
Number.  This number is communicated to the project applicant and the installer through the 
official NJCEP Approval Letter. 
  
REIP applications that are properly completed are typically processed within four weeks of 
receipt; SRP applications are typically processed within two weeks.  Incomplete applications are 
immediately returned to the applicant, and a NJCEP Application Number is not assigned.  
Applicants must correct deficiencies and resubmit the full application for review in order to be 
assigned an NJCEP Application Number. 
 
In order to receive an NJCEP Application Number in time to submit an Expression of Interest, 
REIP applications must be received and deemed complete by Friday, November 13th and 
SRP applications must be received and deemed complete by Friday, December 7th.   
 
Applications received after these dates are not guaranteed to receive their NJCEP Application 
Number by Monday, December 7th. 
 


